
   
 

 
February 27, 2023 10:09 am 

 

 
Dear Monsignor/Father, 

 

Cardinal Gregory has requested that I share the following with you this morning: 

 

Dear Brother Priest, 

 

I am pleased to announce that I have appointed The Most Reverend Juan Esposito as Vicar 

General and Moderator of the Curia of The Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Washington, 

effective immediately.  

 

In this role, Bishop Esposito will assist me in overseeing the offices and ministries of the 

Archdiocesan Pastoral Center. 

 

I am deeply grateful to Bishop Esposito for his willingness to serve our archdiocese in these 

capacities and look forward to our collaboration. 

 

With every good wish, I am 

 

Fraternally yours in Christ,  

 

Wilton Cardinal Gregory, 

Archbishop of Washington 

 

As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office, please know that 

you can email me at FarrellT@adw.org or call my office line at 301-853-4507 or my cell at 

202-531-4550. 
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February 27, 2023 10:09 am 

 

With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 

 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

Terence J. Farrell 

Chancellor and Executive Secretary of the Curia 

 

 
 


